
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                 SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 31, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith. Eric Eichner 

arrived at 7:30 P.M. 

Mabel Rhoades spoke with Bruce Smith about her trust and supplied a current recorded deed.  

John Trubiano Sr. of Walpole and John Trubiano Jr. of Surry spoke with the selectmen about their land 

purchase on the Farm Rd.  

Nancy Wilber spoke presented two estimates for four trees to be removed in the cemetery on the Farm 

Road. She is concerned about the potential of damage to the old stones should the trees come down 

during a storm. The selectmen will forward the estimates to the Budget Committee.  

Virginia Clark spoke with the selectmen about her purchase at Blue Seal Feeds for grass seed.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen decided to sign Durwin Clark’s paycheck on Tuesday September 8, 2015 in the morning 

due to the Labor Day holiday. Eric Eichner and Bruce Smith will be contacted to sign the paycheck.  

The selectmen signed the payroll. The hours for Melissa Callender were corrected and a copy of the 

hours was sent to her. 

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept  the minutes as presented.  

Bruce Smith went over the instructions to generate the MS-1 Municipal Evaluation report.  

Jay Croteau will contact Dave Lawrence about changing the settings for his website to facilitate the 

changeover to the new town website.  

The bids for the lower Pond Road will be due on September 17, 2015. Mike Edwards has not returned 

the copy of the plans.  

Jay Croteau said the meeting to sell the surplus police items was cancelled.  

Jay Croteau said Mark Gross had received the letter regarding the work needed on the Rodgers Pond 

Dam and will contact the other abutters about a plan for the work needed. Copies of the letters were 

put in the Rodgers Pond Dam file.  

Jay Croteau worked on the MS 124 to update the towns current officials for the website. 



The invoices for Charles Works and the Town of Peterborough for the Post Road Cane were added to the 

manifest.  

The selectmen signed the letter of intent for Cargill for the purchase of winter salt. 

Bruce Smith left the Dansereau abatement information with Avitar to look at.  

Bruce Smith will work on creating a new lot merger form. 

CASA has requested $500.00 for the 2016 budget.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 


